SOUTH CAROLINA PLANNING EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF THE TELEPHONE CONFERENCE MEETING
 Held on Tuesday, July 29, 2008
10:00 a.m.



Members Present:
Steve Riley, Chairman; Dennis Lambries, Vice-Chairman; Phil England, Barry Nocks and Donna London, Committee members.
Guests Present:
Karen Godin Scott, City of Conway


1. CALL TO ORDER
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m.
2. FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT COMPLIANCE
Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted, and mailed in compliance with the Freedom of Information Act
3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Since the committee members had not received the application for New Business item 4.e. prior to the scheduled meeting, it was unanimously agreed to delete the item from the agenda.
4. NEW BUSINESS
a. Approval of Minutes for the SCPEAC meetings of June 30, 2008.

Dennis Lambries moved to approve and Donna London seconded.  The minutes were approved by a vote of 4-0-1.  Barry Nocks abstained.
b. Consideration of a request for accreditation of the City of Conway’s Board of Zoning Appeals: Overview of Statutory Requirements and relevant Case Law as a Continuing Education Course.
Donna London moved to approve and Phil England seconded.  The motion was approved with a vote of 5-0.
c. Consideration of a request for accreditation of the Town of Bluffton’s Roberts Rules of Order and Parliamentary Procedure as a Continuing Education Course.
Barry Nocks moved to approve and Donna London seconded.  The motion was approved with a vote of 5-0.
d. Consideration of a request that architects be exempted from the education requirements of Section 16-29-1340 of the State Code.
The members discussed the requested exemption in some detail.  It was noted that this and other requests for exemptions for categories of individuals had been discussed before and rejected.  If we grant any exemptions for architects than we need to be prepared to treat at least some other classes of professionals similarly.

In general, there was no support for granting of exemptions from the Orientation Training requirements.  After much discussion there was a general consensus that the Chairman should initiate discussions with the SC AIA and SC ASLA, among others potentially, regarding the potential to grant approval to such of their continuing education offerings as may meet the educational requirements of the Act.  No vote was taken.  The Chairman offered to develop a more detailed proposal, as time allows, for consideration at a future meeting.
e. Consideration of a request for accreditation of the Upstate Forever’s Creating Partnerships for Healthy Communities: The Priority Investment Act and School Facility Planning as a Continuing Education Course.
5. ADJOURNMENT
Donna London moved to adjourn at 10:18 a.m.  Barry Nocks seconded.  The motion was approved unanimously.
APPROVED
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